Terry & Cinny Bridle Autumn 2015 – Newsletter

Dear Friends.

We realise that you have not heard from us for some time, but that is not because of inactivity on our part – indeed, the opposite is true in that we are in the midst of one of our busiest periods of ministry ever.



Ginny's Father - Gus Ambrose

Some of you may recall that it was to be ready to look after Ginny's parents that brought us back from Europe in 2000. Since then we have seen the promotion to Glory of Ginny's precious mother, Jean. We now have her ninety-three-year-old father, Gus, comfortable in the Shepherd Lodge retirement home where he is well-fed and well-looked after.

But in this chapter of Gus's life, for us it is not just a case of "putting him in a home." He is still a person; he is still "Dad" and we (particularly Ginny) are still fully involved in his life – visiting him almost every day, taking care of ongoing visits to doctors, dentists, etc., and sitting with him watching his beloved baseball and ice hockey when they are in season.

The other day I said to him, "Dad, we do not come to visit you because we think you want us to come; we visit you because WE want to see you." That brought a wonderful big smile to Dad's face.

If our reason for visiting our aging parents is out of obligation or a sense of duty, then something is wrong with our motivation. Christ died for us not because He needed to, but because He WANTED to. THAT is true unconditional love. We visit Dad because we love him.

Romania • Our work amongst the Gypsies

This work has always been a mixture of joy and frustration – joy at what *is* being accomplished, but *frustration* at how much more needs to be done. Terry still goes to Romania about twice a year. *Click here to see this video and pray that this will continue.*

Transition - in Romania

Our friend in Romania, Dan Mitra has worked with/for us for nearly twenty years since our days with "Heaven's Gates & Hell's Flames," but it has been on my mind for some time that I will not always be here as a liaison for him between Canada and Romania, so we have begun the long, and sometimes painful, process of having Dan take on more hands-on responsibility and developing his own relationship directly between Seeds International and the work in Romania. Missionaries always need to know when to 'let go' and 'let God'. Ginny and I are still involved, but more in oversight and as mentors.



Living Truth on TV in Romania

It took ten years for *Living Truth* to be broadcast in Romania, but we are so thankful that, primarily through the stellar work by Dan Mitra, that country continues to be blessed through hearing the Word of God preached in truth and accuracy. *Click here to see this video kindly produced for us by Living Truth TV.*

Terry's Work With Living Truth TV& Radio

We continue to thank God for the provision of this work; firstly because it is such a blessing to be exposed to this teaching almost every day, and secondly because it is one of the ways in which the Lord provides for our needs – along with the prayerful and financial support of other people like you.

We have, just a couple of days ago, been informed that *Living Truth Radio* in the UK has to cease in September, and this will lessen my income by \$1,000 per month. Our trust in God has always been total,

so nothing changes there, but we will need to 'tighten our belts' somewhat. Especially at times like this we remind ourselves that 'nothing comes as a surprise to God.' And the Lord has reminded us that although our circumstances may change, HE NEVER CHANGES. He is STILL, and always will be, Jehovah Jireh - our provider; and we must keep our eyes and hearts fixed on Him, not on our circumstances!

Ginny's Vinging / Speaking News

As well as continuing to sing at solo engagements and with the Toronto Mass Choir; the big news on this front is that by the time you read this Ginny should have just completed her 8th.

— yes, eighth — solo recording. Expect to hear more information about this soon. As well as news of a new ministry that the Lord has very clearly laid on our heart. A ministry to reach out to our own generation. Of course, Ginny continues to serve as secretary for fifteen hours per week at Unionville Oasis Church.

Other News

LIVING TRUTH

experiencing Christ in you

At the beginning of this year I (Terry) was asked to help a Polish Ministry by organising a tour of the *Gospel Joy Choir* from Poland to come to the Toronto area. We are very familiar with the evangelistic work of this choir and the church planting ministry that flows from it, so I was delighted to help out. It has certainly been a larger task than I had imagined, but it is always a thrill to help younger generations who are on fire for God. Please look out for Gospel Joy singing in the GTA: Oct. 15^{th.} – Nov.1^{st.} and make sure you go to see/hear them.

With God's richest blessings and love,

Terry & Ginny

Email: terenceb@rogers.com ginnylynn@rogers.com

Website: www.terryandginny.com

Phone: 905.426.1816

All gifts are tax deductable. Please make cheque out to:

"Seeds International" – designated on the front: "For the ministry of Terry & Ginny Bridle, Romania" and mail to: Terry & Ginny Bridle, Suite 313, 15-75 Bayly Street West, Ajax, ON L1S 7K7 Canada

